
 

 

Memo 

 

 
 
 
 
 
To:  Mayor Letham and Members of Council       
 
From:  Councillor Pat Dunn, Ward 10 
 
Date:  April 10th, 2018    
 
Subject: Parking on York Street North and Peel Street East   
  

 
Background 
 
Concerns have been brought forward from the Royal Canadian Legion in Lindsay 
regarding parking confusion and access around their building on York Street North.  For 
quite some time, parking has been prohibited on the West side of York Street North and 
both sides of Peel Street East of William Street.  Parking is allowed on the East side of 
York Street North in the cut out area in front of the Legion.  Lack of signage has led to 
some confusion in the area and in agreement with the Legion, it is proposed to change 
the parking by-law to allow parking on the West side of York Street North and the South 
side of Peel Street East.  Prohibit parking on the East side of York Street North and 
North side of Peel Street East of William.  This should improve traffic flow, work very 
well for the Legion, and increase access to a few more parking spots.  This proposal 
has been reviewed by engineering recently and they indicate no concerns at this time.   
 
 
Recommendation To Council 
 
That the April 10th, 2018 memo from Councillor Dunn regarding Parking on York Street 
North and Peel Street East, be received, 
 
That the parking by-law be amended to allow parking on the West side of York Street 
North (in front of the Legion), to allow parking on the South side of Peel Street East 
(East of William Street), to prohibit parking on the East side of York Street North (in front 
of the Legion). 
 
That the by-law be brought forward to the next available council meeting for approval by 
council. 
 


